       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 6, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on November 6, 2014.
Members Present: Michael Parry, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri, Lowell Laporte, Chris Macek
Guests: None
Chair pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. 

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the meeting minutes of July 29.

Voting in favor: Noah, John, Michael

Opposed: None


Abstaining: None
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the July 29 AT&T hearing minutes.


Voting in favor: Michael, John, Noah

Opposed: None


Abstaining: None
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of August 12.


Voting in favor: Michael, John, Noah


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the August 12 Shelburne Woodshop hearing minutes.


Voting in favor: Michael, John, Noah


Opposed: None


Abstaining: None

Discussion was held on the telecommunications bylaw, including fact that another section of the bylaws allows just one principal use, while the use of existing structures might be better for tower placement, in some cases. For the purposes of the telecommunications bylaw CRS (Commercial Radio Service) is considered an accessory use. Bylaw section 16.5B1a seems to mean an existing CRS facility. But section 16.5B1c seems to indicate CRS on existing buildings. Does section 16.5B1c take precedence over one principal use per lot? Town Counsel will be asked whether there is a contradiction between on principal use and co-locating on an existing building/structure. She will also be asked if allowing two cell towers on one lot is discriminating against other lots having two uses. 
A question on waivers was also discussed. Do the waivers referred to in section 16.10 mean all the bylaws or just the telecommunication section of the bylaws?

Discussion followed on "fuzzy" language, which allows room for interpretation. Should language be more specific?

Section 16.3.3 concerns a pre-application conference. Can this be required? The Attorney General's office has said this cannot be mandatory. Perhaps the wording can be changed to "strongly suggest" a pre-application conference.

John will discuss these questions with Joe Palmeri and they will try to get an opinion from Town Counsel.
At 8:30 p.m. a motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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